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Legal Representation for the Insurance Team Framework Agreement (Quick Guide)

What is it?
A Framework Agreement is an official agreement that suppliers sign up to and has suppliers on it that are capable of providing the services within its scope. By signing up to the Framework, suppliers are confirming that they want to work with us on the terms stated in the agreement and bid for our contracts in the future; it does not however guarantee them any work.
Suppliers are invited to submit an official ‘bid’ to get on board to the Framework Agreement. The Framework Agreement will last for 48 months.
How will it work?
Once in place, we will be able to compete contracts through “further competitions” on the Framework. These will be like a Request for Quotation exercise. We will also use a “Direct Award” process where a need is urgent and/or only one supplier can meet the requirement. We are asking providers to submit pricing for each field they cover. We will have this pricing on record, which will assist all staff needing to make urgent placements. 
If suppliers do not apply to get onto the framework they will not be awarded any work that falls within the scope of the framework. 
When will it be in place?
The Framework Agreement is open now: the deadline for suppliers to submit their applications is 12 November 2025 at 11:00 AM.
There will a period of evaluation, then standstill followed by framework appointment, ready for the framework to be in place for 1 May 2026.
Why are we doing this?
The current Framework Agreement for these services is expiring and needs to be replaced. Frameworks make it easier to manage our contracts with providers, and providers will only have one overarching agreement to work against.
In addition, by setting up a Framework Agreement we will not need to carry out full tenders for every single contract that falls within the remit of this framework; we can run a “further competition” from the framework more quickly than a standard tender because all of the suppliers have been assessed as capable of providing the service, under a pre-agreed set of terms and conditions.
How will it affect me?
If you are interested in providing these services to NCC, you need to apply to join this framework. We won’t be able to contract with you for services covered by the framework outside of it.
If you have a question about the Framework, or you have any thoughts or suggestions about operational changes that we may not have considered, please just ask.
